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station control operator’s employer, or
for communications, on a regular basis,
which could reasonably be furnished
through other radio services. See 47 CFR
§ 97.113. The Secretary shall send a
copy of this Order, including the
certification, to the Chief Counsel for
Advocacy of the Small Business
Administration in accordance with
paragraph 605(b) of the Regulatory
Flexibility Act, Pub. L. No. 96–354, 94
Stat. 1164, 5 U.S.C. §§ 601–612 (1981).

6. Accordingly, IT IS ORDERED that
effective upon publication in the
Federal Register, Part 97 of the
Commission’s Rules, 47 CFR Part 97, IS
AMENDED as set forth below. This
action is taken under the authority
delegated to the Chief, Wireless
Telecommunications Bureau, in section

0.331(a)(1) of the Commission’s Rules,
47 CFR § 0.331(a)(1).

List of Subjects in 47 CFR Part 97

Radio.
Federal Communications Commission.
Regina M. Keeney,
Chief, Wireless Telecommunications Bureau.

Rule Changes

Part 97 of Chapter I of Title 47 of the
Code of Federal Regulations is amended
as follows:

PART 97—AMATEUR RADIO SERVICE

1. The authority citation for Part 97
continues to read as follows:

Authority: 48 Stat. 1066, 1082, as
amended; 47 U.S.C. 154, 303. Interpret or

apply 48 Stat. 1064–1068, 1081–1105, as
amended; 47 U.S.C. 151–155, 301–609,
unless otherwise noted.

2. Section 97.309 is amended by
adding paragraph (a)(4) to read as
follows:

§ 97.309 RTTY and data emission codes.

(a) * * *
(4) An amateur station transmitting a

RTTY or data emission using a digital
code specified in this paragraph may
use any technique whose technical
characteristics have been documented
publicly, such as CLOVER, G–TOR, or
PacTOR, for the purpose of facilitating
communications.
* * * * *
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